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Great Yarmouth Youth Advisory Board (YAB)

Minutes of meeting: Wednesday July 5th 2017
YMCA offices
Great Yarmouth 
In Attendance:
Trevor Cockburn - Chair
Amanda Bayfield – YMCA
Zoe Shearing – NCC

Dan Smith -Norfolk Police
Maria Watson – East Coast College
Becky Norris – Early Help NCC
Matt Stebbings –Community Sport and Leisure
Rebecca - Youth Representative
Jordan – Youth Representative
Andrew –Youth Representative

Liam - Youth Representative

Mel Blanch -MAP

Nick Hazeldene - MAP
Colin Dutton – MAP
Trudi Halls - MAP (Minutes)

	
	Action

	1.Welcome and Introductions

Welcome and introductions were made by Amanda Bayfield 
1.1 Apologies were received from Sue Robinson, Zoe Shearing, Lauren Randall and Penny Bland. 
	

	2. Minutes of the last meeting and matter arising 
2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being correct. 

2.2. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising – The minutes of the previous meeting were gone through and matters addressed. (4.1) Colin to forward QA reports to the board. This action is to be carried forward. 
Young Commissioner updates: 

Anthony spoke about his recent trip to Senegal. He spent 2 months living and working there amongst the Community. Whilst there, he gave some talks and helped Young People with there CV’s, translating from English to French. Anthony stayed with a host family.  He received £30 per week to spend. He worked with the local YMCA. 
Anthony said that one of the challenges was the hot weather as it was usually between 35- 42c. 
Colin asked Anthony if he would recommend other Young People to attend an overseas opportunity. Anthony said he would highly recommend it. Trevor asked what he thought the biggest differences were between here and Senegal.  Anthony thought that one of the main difference was that rubbish was not collected, just burnt. He also said that cars are not required to have MOTs, so often doors did not work, or seats were just chairs. Amanda commented that there are some YMCA young people going to Kenya and it might be an idea for Anthony to speak with them. 
Anthony also reported that he is now Chair of the MAP YAG. 

Rebecca reported that she has been helping in finalising the film for the transport campaign. It is hoped that it will be screened at the next YAB meeting. Jordan reported that he had taken part in carrying out some spot checks for the safeguarding practice.
Anthony reported that he had attended the Youth debate held at Open in Norwich regarding the general election. He really enjoyed the event. 120 young people attended and were given the chance to ask local politicians questions.  
Dan said it was good for Young People to become more involved with politics and said he hoped Cllr James Bensly might attend the YAB next time. 
Sector Updates   

Dan said the Police were currently very busy, especially as entering into the Holiday season.  There had recently been a big rise in Youth ASB and he thought this maybe in part due to the shrinking resources of the Police Force. 
Maria spoke about the recent merger of colleges to become East Coast College. She also spoke about the impact that the YAB funded project from EACH had had on the Young People. The programme of work had been used for young people who had been identified as being NEET.  Nineteen YP had signed up to the programme. They had a range of issues that mainly centred on anxiety issues. There had been a 100% success rate with the Young People. Maria thanked the Yab for funding the project. 
Trevor reported that Horatio House is going to trial Toot Toot which is a scheme where young people can anonymously report bullying. 

Amanda spoke about the success the YMCA had with the Youth club in Caister. There had been high levels of ASB but she said there is currently no ASB in Caister.   The same has happened in South Town, Great Yarmouth. 
	

	3. Commissioning Plan 2017-18
3.1 Dan reported that the match funding for outreach youth work that may have had funds from the Police will not now go ahead as the fund has closed. He said it may be possible for the YAB to approach the Police Commissioner for future funding. Dan asked if the funds already allocated could cover 6 months instead of the original year long project. This was thought to be a possibility. 
3.2 Colin circulated the 2017 -18 Commissioning Budget form. There is £25,000 in the Commissioning fund and £20,000 dedicated to the Young Commissioners development Programme. 
3.3 Projects now include to commission an organisation to deliver Outreach Youth Work, funding available is £7,000 this meets the priorities of Drugs, alcohol, ASB, Physical and Mental health and improving the image of YP. 

3.4 Commission an organisation to deliver Physical Education, funding available is £5,000 to meet the priorities of lack of activities, physical health, mental health and improve the image of YP.

3.5 MAP Young Commissioner training/residential.£9,550 has been set aside, this funding is to improve the image of young people
3.6 MAP Young Commissioners development Programme – extra capacity post. £10,000 set aside. This is to increase capacity and expand the Young Commissioners Programme (to include residentials and training)
3.7 MAP – a youth led project to be set up on mental health and bullying (£10,000 from Commissioning budget fund) The priorities met include racism and religious discrimination and improving the image of young people. 
3.8 Momentum is paid £450 to manage the YAB budget. 
Colin asked the board to split into two groups and consider the budgets and the projects being proposed and asked the board to discuss the outcomes of each project. 
	

	4. Tender documents 2017-18 Spec and application form. 
4.1 Colin confirmed that tender documents were being agreed and one the documents for the Physical activities tender and the document for the Drugs and alcohol awareness are completed he will circulate to the board before sending out to the wider community. 
	

	5. Any Other business 
5.1 Colin said that he would be inviting board members to YAG meetings in the next few weeks. 
	CD

	6. Dates for future meetings 
6.1. The dates of future meetings areas follows: 27th September and 15th November 2017
6.2 The meeting closed at 5.50pm   
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